
UPPER WESTSIDE SPECIFIC PLAN | SCOPING MEETING SUMMARY 
 
 
Sacramento County released a Notice of Preparation (NOP) of an Environmental 
Impact Report for the Upper Westside Specific Plan project and held two virtual 
scoping meetings at the following dates/times: 
 

Agency Scoping Meeting 
October 13, 2020, 3:00 – 4:00 pm 

Public Scoping Meeting 
October 13, 2020, 6:00 – 7:00 pm 

 
The scoping meetings allow comments to be received on the scope of the 
environmental analysis in the Environmental Impact Report. The scoping 
meetings included a presentation by County staff followed by an opportunity for 
participants to provide comments. The following is a summary of the verbal 
questions and comments that were received. 
 
Agency Scoping Meeting 

• City of Sacramento 
o Cheryle Hodge 

 Question on the inclusion of Ag Buffer Area within the Specific Plan 
and the size of the Ag Buffer Area. 

 Question on the process and timing for annexation of the project 
into service districts. 

o Michael Hanebutt 
 Question on the change in the number of dwelling units since 

initiation. 
o Dana Repan 

 Question on potential annexation into the City. 
• RD1000 

o Vince Geronimo 
 Request to add FEMA to list of agencies to coordinate with on flood 

control under Hydrology and Water Quality. 

Public Scoping Meeting 

• River Oaks Community Association 
o Z. Wayne Johnson 

 Request to take into consideration all previous comments that were 
provided. 

 Consider how Core Natomas will add to the traffic problems on W. 
El Camino, El Centro, and the on-ramps and off-ramps from I-80. 


